
Term 6 Newsletter 2022 – 2023 

Message from Michelle Reysenn – Headteacher 

Dear Families 
 
It's been a long and hot one this term, but strangely enough, in line with 
the British weather, we have experienced some 'wetter' days, and these 
have not always been brought to us by the daily forecast! 
 
On those super scorching days, we have had the slip n slide on the field, 
to cool down, and have fun; the lakes have been a welcomed relief as 
part of our Outdoor Education curriculum; swimming has continued in 
lower and middle school; and the Duke of Edinburgh expedition remind-
ed us all, that when it rains, it really does pour! 
 
In contrast to this strange water related theme, lower school residential 
care staff and pupils, loved their visit to the Chippenham Fire Service, 
and pupils in middle and upper school, enjoyed their reward trip out to 
the Tank Museum. 
 
Term 6 has also brought us Arts Week, with a range of activities and 
events taking place across the curriculum, as well as, more competitive 
football matches with other schools, and daily trampolining as part of 
the pe summer curriculum programme. Bombie, the tortoise visited for a 
day, and Linda, our SENDCo, secretly brought in two new school cats, to 
sort out the rats and mice! Nothing is ever a secret at Notton, as the pu-
pils always tell me them! 
 
Finally, we say goodbye to thirteen year 11 students, and wish them all 
the very best next year, but we also say hello to many new students. 
Welcome to Chester, Kaiden, Kory, Oakley, Blake, Tommy, Riley, Mike, 
and Kayden. And even more will be starting soon..... 
For now, I wish you a peaceful and restful summer holidays. When we 
return in the autumn term, Notton House Academy will no longer be 
part of Learn@ MAT, but instead we will be part of MNSP, a much larger 
trust, and we all welcome this new chapter, for further school improve-
ment. 
 
Stay safe. Wear sun cream. Or stay inside! 
 
 
Michelle. 



Welcome to Midsomer Norton Schools Partnership  

The Midsomer Norton Schools' Partnership was founded in 2009 following the hard 
federation between Norton Hill and Somervale Secondary Schools. Since this point 
the Trust has grown to include other secondary schools and a large number of pri-
mary schools, which are all located in the Southwest of England: Bath and North 
East Somerset, Somerset and North Somerset.  The full list of schools that are 
members of the Trust are shown above.   

Midsomer Norton Schools' Partnership provides support and challenge to all of our 
schools so that our entire community of children and young people can achieve 
their best.  The unique character of each school is celebrated and nurtured to en-
sure choice and variety in educational provision.  The Trust is committed to provid-
ing a broad, balanced and aspirational curriculum in all of its schools, so that all 
children and young people develop the character and qualifications needed to open 
doors to their future success.  A strong focus on developing and providing inspira-
tional teaching and leadership in all schools, through school-to-school improve-
ment, ensures outstanding progress and educational enjoyment for all members of 
our partnership’s community. 

Our Trustees believe that through effective and true collaboration, excellence can 
be achieved in all of our schools. The Trust does not seek to make all schools the 
same, but through sensible standardisation of practices and outstanding support 
and challenge, they aim to ensure all schools within the Trust are ‘good’ or better. 

Alun Williams, CEO  



Term 6 WINNERS! 
Attendance: 95% & 

Above 

Green Token Winners 

  

  

 

  

100% Attendance 

Subject Winners 

William B Joey G Connor M 

Theo B Jack J Charlie S 

Bennito D Robert L Chester W 

Jonah C 

Junior M 

Tom P 

Max W 

Patrik W 

Kayden F 

Josh IF 

Jonah C 

Charlie S 

Kai W 

Art William B, Chester W 

English Tom P 

Maths Kory D, Josh IF, Kaiden F, Patrik W 

Numeracy Charlie S 

PE Josh IF 

PSHE Charlie S 

Reading Jonah C, Leo N, Bobby L 

Science Joey G, Tom P 



PEWSEY &  

DEVIZES 

Term 6 
Natalie, Sarah, Steve, Amy, Chantal, Leann, Sammy 

Emma and Jane. 

 

We have had a wonderful 
term! The weather has been 
glorious and the children 
have been making the most 
of it by spending plenty of 
time playing outside. 

Water fights: On 
very hot days, the 
boys have en-
joyed epic water 
fights splashing 
each other on the 
playground with water guns. 

Slip and Slide: The 
slip and slide was out 
on the field for all to 
enjoy in the warm 
weather. The chil-
dren had fun com-

peting against 
each other to 
see who would 
be able to slide 
the furthest! 

Chester and Kaiden have 
enjoyed getting to know 
each other and made the 
biggest bubbles they 
can! 

Swimming: The children have been making won-
derful progress in their swim-
ming. It has been so lovely to 
watch their skills improve and 
their confidence grow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Lakes: The boys have enjoyed going to the 
lakes for their outdoor education every fortnight. 
Some were hesitant to try at first, but as the 
weeks went by, they have risen to the challenge 
and had a go at kayaking, paddle boarding and 
jetty jumping.  

Trip to Bowood: The children have had an amaz-
ing fun-filled day spent playing in the adventure 
playground, exploring the grottos, enjoying a re-
freshing splash in the waterfall, all finished with a 
delicious ice cream treat! 

Trip to John Coles Park: The boys have loved their 
trip to John Coles Park, where they had fun play-
ing in the playground, and in the splashpad area. 



 

Science:  

The children have been learning the different parts of a 
plant and what they need to help them grow. They 
have also been experimenting by growing their very 
own runner bean plant! Some grew very tall!  

 

 

 

 

 

SMSC: This term, we have been learning 
about Japan and how Japanese children 
are taught to be independent from a very 
young age. The children were surprised to 
see that young children walk in the city 
and take public transport to and from 
school on their own.  

Maths: In maths, we have enjoyed learning 
about statistics and the interesting and different 
ways data can be presented and how to interpret 
it. 

English: In English all the children have engaged well with their Read Write Inc activities and 
their reading has been steadily improving. We have 
combined the subjects of English and Humanities to in-
vestigate the topic on the seaside. We have looked at 
what seaside holidays looked like during Victorian times 
and explored the differences with holidays in the pre-
sent time. 

We hope you all have a lovely and relaxing 

summer and we look forward to the pupils 

returning in September! 



 

Wonderful photos from Arts Week in lower school, with pupils and staff doing leaf rubbings, 

making nature paint brushes, but the highlight must have been making the tie-dyed t-shirts! 





BROAD TOWN 
Term 6 

With Helen, Nat & Tiff 

NUMERACY 
This term we have 
looked at finding frac-
tions of shapes and 
numbers.  We have also 
measured and drawn ob-
jects of different lengths.  
Some of us have calcu-
lated areas of shapes.  
We have all practised the four operations of 
number. 

LITERACY 
This term we have focussed on advertising.  
We have enjoyed playing many quizzes to 
guess logos and slogans.  We have designed 
our own too.  We’ve discussed the positives 
and negatives of ad-
vertising.  We have 
covered advertise-
ments for holidays, 
food, films and 
more. 

In SMSC this 
term we have 
learnt about 
China!  We 

have researched facts 
about the country, 
drawn the flag and 
done lots of activities. 

In outdoor education we have 
been going to the lakes at the 
Cotswold Water park doing 
lots of paddle boarding in the 
sunshine!  We 
also went out 
on a bike ride in 
the local area . 

In PE this term we have 
enjoyed football and 
lots of trampolining.  

We had an end of term trip to ‘Jungle Parc’ at 

Lydiard Park.  The boys had an amazing time 

and enjoyed climbing amongst the high trees. 



On a very warm, verging on hot, Tuesday afternoon, Notton House football team made the trip 
to Gloucester to play the first leg of the fixture against Brook Academy. With tunes blaring out of 
the radio, the journey flew by, but as the school drew nearer, the nervous energy in the bus be-
came evident.  

The Notton team strolled out of the bus and were met by a familiar face, as Nathan D was on his 
2-week secondment to Brook Academy. Following a quick tour of the grounds and a little toilet 
stop, the boys got their match shirts on and started to get themselves warmed up. 

With news breaking that Brook’s star player was ill, the confidence amongst the players grew. 
Before the game got underway, it was decided to play 4 quarters of 10 minutes. This would allow 
plenty of time for the players to rehydrate in what was turning out to be a baking hot day. 

Notton took to the field with Josh in goal and a back three of Max, Jacob and Charlie, a midfield 
three of Theo, Junior and Adam, who hoped to lend support to Cameron as the lone striker. The 
game started slowly as both teams tried to find their way on a smaller pitch, but it was Notton 
who had the first opportunity as a fine strike from distance stung the hands of the Brook goal-
keeper. The game remained level as the first quarter neared its end, however a fine passing 
move from Notton allowed space for Cameron to open his and Notton’s account to make the 
score 1-0. 

The second and third quarters saw Notton on top as Cameron scored 4 more and Adam grabbed 
4 of his own. Brook could easily have let their heads drop and their spirits dissipate, but this was 
far from what happened and as the 4th quarter started, Brook found space around the edge of 
the Notton box and managed to score their first ever competitive goal. The crowd went wild and 
the celebrations could be heard for miles around. Notton finished the game strongly as midfield 
powerhouse Junior slotted home from a tight angle to finish the game.  

In games like these the final score and the winning is irrelevant, as the smiles on all the players’ 
faces were enough to show how much fun had been had. Notton are looking forward to hosting 
Brook for the return leg in July.   



HACKPEN 
Term 6 

With Ant, Sharon & Will 

How time flies when you’re having fun, here we are at the end of term 6 and about to move on 
from Hackpen and become upper school pupils. 

This term again we have visited lake 32 and improved on paddle boarding and kayaking skills, its 
now also warm enough in the water for our old lady Sharon to enjoy, we love to push her in, if 
indeed we can catch her, she can be quite quick through the water when being chased. 

SMSC has been very interesting this term, we have been looking at The Kingdom of Bhutan, a 
small country in-between India and China and nestled in The Himalayas, it is a very green coun-
try, banning plastic bags at least 10 years ago and uses renewable energy, a very forward-
thinking country. 

 

In Maths David has been flying through assessments, and asking for more, and is now working 
on Equivalent Fractions, Josh has also been smashing every lesson with probably the most work 
completed in Hackpen. 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also welcomed Riley to Hackpen, who has settled in well and is a wizz at our 
favourite game of monopoly deal…. 

 

We wish you all a lovely summer holiday and look forward to seeing everyone again in Septem-
ber. 

 

Ant, Sharon and Wiil 



Food is the order of the Term in the care areas from fire 
pits to pizza and homemade spaghetti bolognaise the 

boys love all of the options in the evening! 

Ingredients 
1 tbsp olive oil 
4 rashers smoked streaky ba-
con, finely chopped 
2 medium onions, finely chopped 
2 carrots, trimmed and finely chopped 
2 celery sticks, finely chopped 
2 garlic cloves finely chopped 
2-3 sprigs rosemary leaves picked and 
finely chopped 
500g beef mince 
For the Bolognese sauce 
2 x 400g tins plum tomatoes 
small pack basil leaves picked, ¾ 
finely chopped and the rest left whole 
for garnish 
1 tsp dried oregano 
2 fresh bay leaves 
2 tbsp tomato purée 
1 beef stock cube 
1 red chilli deseeded and finely 
chopped (optional) 
125ml red wine 
6 cherry tomatoes sliced in half 
To season and serve 
75g parmesan grated, plus extra to serve 

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/olive-oil-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/bacon-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/bacon-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/onion-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/carrots-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/celery-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/garlic-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/rosemary-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/beef-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/tomato-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/basil-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/oregano-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/chilli-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/tomato-glossary
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/glossary/parmesan-glossary


What a wonderful evening was had visiting the Chippenham Fire Brigade.  The photos are 

amazing! The pupils look so happy! Well done to all, and thankyou, Wayne, for organising 

this! 



MARLBOROUGH 
Term 6 with Ben, Becky and 

Mollie   

Tom and Becky went to B&Q last week & 

bought £70 worth of garden supplies & 

next year's seeds with the money raised by 

selling the flower seedlings. The plan has 

changed from buying grape vines as Tom 

and Becky discovered you can take vine 

cuttings, dip them in hormone powder & 

grow as many as you like. We currently 

have 12 vine cuttings we are experiment-

ing on & hopefully they will soon be filling 

the poly tunnel. 

SMSC this term we have been looking at Nepal. The boys have 
been looking into Nepalese culture, the population and child 
rights.  

Some of our boys took part in a football match against Brook 
academy. The boys played extremely well considering the heat. 
The boys had a great game and came away with a big win. The 

rematch will be taking place at the end of this term.   

For outdoor Education this term the boys have spent more time at the lakes but have also en-
joyed spending time fishing, catching a few smaller fish but also a larger chub.   

Most of Marlbourgh class took part in their D of E silver award. They took a trip to Wales with a 
nice walk on day 1 finished of with a camp fire and sleeping in a tent. Day 2 we took on a big 
walk across the Brecon beacons, during a climb out the mountains we were greeted with some 
lovely welsh winds and rain.  

Ben, Becky and Mollie would like to thank the boys for making our year enjoyable and its been a 
pleasure to watch they grow into them young men they are becoming.  



 
 

D of E  
Silver expedition  

  
 
 

On Tuesday 27th June, Caleb, Drew, Tom, Junior, Theo and Adam accompanied by Paul, Ben and 
Mollie, left Notton House to start their journey to Wales. All the boys were kitted up and ready to 
go. On the way there, the boys had their music on and were singing along. Everyone’s spirits 
were high, and the sun was shining.   
 
We arrived in Wales just before lunchtime so decided to have our lunch before we set off. We 
shortly regretted that decision when the rain started coming down. We packed up our bags 
zipped up our coats and off we went into the Brecon Beacons. The boys took turns using the 
map to navigate us from the drop off point to the camp site. We only took a few wrong turns, 
but that’s because we were too busy enjoying the scenery. Mollie soon discovered she was not 
fully prepared for quite how mountainous Wales was, which of course the boys' thought was hi-
larious. At the end of our 5km walk we arrived at our campsite for the night. The boys were ex-
cited to discover the campsite had lots of animals. We were camping in the sheep field but next 
to us were some donkeys and chickens. Theo quickly found out geese are not the friendliest of 
animals. The boys were extremely disappointed there was no signal at the campsite. After erect-
ing the tents, the boys took the opportunity to take the fishing rods down to the lake and try 
their luck. Drew and Tom enjoyed preparing and cooking dinner for everyone, which was really 
yummy for a campsite dinner. Once the sun started to set Paul and the boys got to lighting a 
campfire. Of course, no campfire is complete without marshmallows. The boys took turns telling 
stories and memories from their time at Notton and some started telling scary stories which was 
not so nice just before bed. At 11pm the boys finally decided it was time for bed, Paul, Ben and 
Mollie got the boys all settled and in their tents. Unfortunately, not everyone decided to stay in 
their tents, Tom thought it would be a great idea to sneak around and rustle everyone tents. 
   
On Wednesday morning there was peace throughout camp. Staff were awake but the boys were 
still asleep. At 9am the boys were woken, and breakfast was made. Shortly after breakfast we 
began packing camp away; it was at that point the rain started. By 10am camp was packed 
away, and the boys were ready to start their longest walk of the trip. The boys were all in good 
spirits, until we came across our first ascent. Paul informed us it was only a little one. After we 
had been walking for what felt like hours Paul had the joy of telling us we were only halfway up 
our 810m climb. It was at that point Mollie realised she may have been mis-sold on her nice trip 
to Wales. During our ascent the fog became thicker, giving us a view radius of no more than 
50m. At around lunch time, the rain started coming down hard and the wind was not in our fa-
vour, but the boys pushed through. It got to the point that even our waterproofs didn't seem to 
be keeping us dry. We had a quick pit stop for lunch in one of the mountain’s large cols, but we 
didn't stop for long as we were cold and extremely wet, and we wanted to keep morale high. We 
reached the top of our ascent at around 3pm and much to the relief of all, it was only downhill 
from there. The relief soon faded when we realised the descent was at a much steeper decline 
than what we had already walked, making it extremely slippery with all the rain. Tom decided it 
would be a good idea to save time by sliding down the mountain instead of trying to navigate the 
slippery terrain. Others persevered with a few slips and trips, but by the time we reached the 
bottom, there were smiles all round. It wasn't until we got back to the minibus, we found out our 
waterproof kit bags had done a better job at retaining the rainwater than it had repelling it. It 
was at that time; we decided to finish the expedition and return to the warmth and dry of Not-
ton.  
  
  
Paul, Ben and Mollie would like to say a massive well done to all the boys and to remind them 
how proud we are of them.  





ALTON BARNES 
Term 6 

With Ron, Karen W and Anzhelika 

Alton Barnes students have had a very busy term 6 with lots of activities, the boys chose to use 
their green tokens award for a trip to Bovington tank museum, in Dorset. They learnt how to 
build a small-scale Tank, they even got to go inside one!  

 

In SMSC lessons the boys have been learn-
ing about Japan, they were very surprised 
at the pollution levels children have to deal 
with. 

In English lessons the boys have completed all 
their assessments, so they have been focusing 
on screenwriting, some very interesting topics 
have come from this! 

Maths assessments have all been completed, 
the focus this term has been on practicing their 
skills, thus reinforcing their learning. 

Rio and Connor had a 
visit to Lackham college 
for the morning to see 
where they would be 
doing their agricultural 
engineering course, in 
September, they’re 
both very excited! 

Jack has been going to 
Kandu twice a week so 
he can work on his Arts 
Award, and Anthony is 
enjoying his animal care 
course at college, he 
even got to have a go 
at driving a tractor!  



Term 6 

With Anton & Nathan 

This Term’s News 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It’s the last term of the school year! All but 
two of the Westbury tutor group remain for 
another year. This term we say good bye to 
Leo, Reagan and Connor as they enthusiasti-
cally embrace new learning experiences and 
relish new challenges. 

After another busy term, we are all looking 

forward to our summer holidays, to reflect on 

our time at NHA and prepare for college and/

or new beginnings. 

Special Events/Activities/News/Focus 

It’s the year 11 leavers BBQ coming up. As 

part of this we are asking all pupils, parents 

and staff to eat grilled meat and veg, and say 

goodbye to our year 11 legends.  

Westbury class were delighted to welcome 

learning facilitator, Ollie Rew, as grill master 

to the ceremony. Ollie has extensive experi-

ence on the grill and has eaten grilled meat 

throughout his travels around 

the entire world! 

In a paired or group activity Bennito and Bran-
don work sensibly, cooperatively sharing their 
ideas and thoughtfully listening to what  the 
other says. 

Leo was always the 
first one of his tutor 
group to arrive.  He 
always tries his best 
and tries to follow 
the class/school 
rules. Well done! 

Important Facts 

Author of the term: Morris Gleit-
zman ‘Once’ 

SMSC focus: Nepal 

PHSE themes: 

 

The boys enjoy a varied curriculum at NHA that is bespoke 
to their interests, whilst also equipping them with core knowledge of 
Maths, English and Science to provide them with the skills for adulthood, 
to thrive. 

 

“If our expectations, if our 

fondest prayers and dreams, 
are not realised then we 
should all bear in mind that 
the greatest glory of living lies 
not in never falling but in ris-
ing every time you fall” - Nel-
son Mandela 



Cherhill Term 6, Andy, Pete & Chloe. 

We can’t believe it’s term 6 already! 

 

Cherhill class have now completed their GCSE’s and have finished their education here at Notton. 

 

We are so proud of Phin, Caleb, Harley, & Drew, with how far they have come and what they 
have achieved over the years they have been with us. 

 

We wish them all the very best for their future and we know they will succeed in all they dream 
of achieving.  

Final Photos from our leavers BBQ for Cherhill 2023. 

Goodluck!! 



The last week of term is activity week,  

we welcomed Everyone’s Adventure into school, 

 the boys had a great time learning Archery and 

building a catapult. 



As part of activity week, the boys also visited 
Lake 32 for some raft building. 



As part of activity week, the boys also visited 
Lake 32 for some raft building. 



Tiff, one of our Learning Facilitator’s brought her Shetland ponies in for the boys to 
meet. 

Another member of staff, Mol-
lie, brought her face paints to 
school and the boys enjoyed 
having different flags painted. 



GAME, SET & MATCH 

We had our very own Wim-
bledon tournament, and the 

sun was shining! 

A huge thankyou to 
Joe’s Ice Cream Van 
supplied by Vision for 
Education Recruitment 
Agency, arranged by 

Amy. All staff and boys 
thoroughly enjoyed this 

treat. 



Whilst everyone was busy relaxing over the May half term,  the Site team were busy updating 

some areas of the school. 

  

1 – New access controlled door now in Lower school corridor leading into Devizes classroom. 

2 – New fire pit and seating area installed in the Forest school, we have also started to tidy up 

the area, if we can try and keep the area tidy. 

3 – All bikes have been serviced and repaired, we have also had anti puncture fluid (Slime) put in 

all the tyres. 

4 – All woodwork has been re painted in the Education block classrooms. 

5 – Another load of emergency lights have been replaced across the School, again moving to LED 

for energy efficiency and reliability. 

6 – Final parts of the energy efficiency works have been completed, fan heaters in the Dining 

room all now work. 

7 – More works have been completed on the Severn bathroom conversion. 

8 – The usual decorating repairs across all areas. 







Please can I remind all families of the Uniform Policy:- 
 

Uniform: 
 

School Uniform 
A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 

 
A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or 

grey fleece 
 

Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms al-
lowed except for P.E. lessons) 

Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 
 

P.E. Kit 
 

Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items 
with large logos. 

 
Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 

 
Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 
school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt 9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 




